Minutes of the Leverett Board of Health

Leverett Town Hall

Meeting Date: 04/23/2008 Meeting Started: 7:00 PM

Board Members Present: Fair, Goscenski, Hillman, Zipkowitz (Clerk: Glen Ayers)

1.) Fair moves to approve the minutes from 4/7/08, as amended. Hillman seconds, all vote in approval.

- 2.) Received from Whitewater, Inc., two Bacteriological Reports for the Hampshire/Franklin Daycare Public Water Supply (PWS ID# 1154004), **59 Long Plain Road**, dated 1/15/08 and 3/18/08, indicating that the water tested was free from bacterial contamination. Water was also tested for Fluoride on 2/15/08 with the level reported at 2.7 mg/L (MCL is 4.0 mg/L).
- 3.) Received from Alan Weiss, R.S., As-Built Plans for Peter Heronemous, **7 Still Corner Road**, (**DSCP# C2006-08-21A**), dated 4/10/08, previously addressed and filed as "5 Still Corner Road".
- 4.) Received from Quabbin Analytical Labs, water test results for Robert Maurer, **153 Shutesbury Road**, for a new well drilled by Connecticut Valley Artesian Well Co., indicating that the water quality parameters are below the maximum recommended levels. The well completion report was also submitted indicating that the well was drilled to a depth of 195' and has a yield of 100 gpm.
- 5.) Received from River Drive Excavating, Joseph Wanczyk, check #25358, dated 4/17/08, for \$150.00 for a Septic Haulers Permit. The BOH fee schedule lists this as a \$200.00 fee. Zipkowitz will contact them and request the additional \$50.00.
- 6.) Bob Maurer came in to discuss the recent events surrounding the drilling of his well at **153 Shutesbury Road**, and how it was dealt with. Maurer brought in his Building Permit for the Board to sign. Goscenski signed the permit.
- 7.) Paul and Leslie Fisette, **37 Amherst Road**, came in to the Board with the results of their water test results from their new well which indicated that the water quality parameters are below the maximum recommended levels. They brought in their Building Permit for the Board to sign. Goscenski signed the permit.
- 8.) Received from Alan Weiss, Title-5 Inspection Report, dated 4/15/08 for **65 Amherst Road** (Luis Medina and Margarita DeMedina, owners). Weiss certified that the system "Passes" the inspection criteria.
- 9.) Received from Alan Weiss, Title-5 Inspection Report, dated 4/8/08 for **25 Shutesbury Road** (Jason Gerace, owner). Weiss certified that the system "Passes" the inspection criteria.

Next Meeting: 05/05/08 7:00 PM -regular meeting

Proposed Topics:

Meeting adjourned: 9:00 PM